
City of Sanford Historic Preservation Commission
Public Hearing Notice

Notice is hereby given that the Historic Preservation Commission will hold a public 
hearing on Monday, January 24, 2022, this will be a VIRTUAL MEETING.  If you are
interested in attending, please contact my office the week before the meeting to 
obtain the phone number so you may call in and participate.  The hearing will begin 
at 6:00 p.m. or as soon as deemed practical by the Chairman of the Historic Preservation 
Commission.  The Historic Preservation Commission will consider:

COA-22-01 - Application by Aaron Shepard, owner of 503 N. Gulf Street, 
who wishes to install custom built, wood garage doors that will operate 
manually in the existing garage. Any infill that is required to accommodate 
the doors will be done with complimentary materials.

COA 22-06 - Application by Marley Moore LL, owner of 229 Carthage 
Street, who wishes to replace the boarded-up windows on the west façade 
with windows constructed to match existing windows on front façade (north 

facing facade) of the building.

COA 22-07 - Application by Greg Stoch, owner of 220 N. Gulf Street, who 
wishes to open up a small back porch which is currently enclosed.

The Public is cordially invited to attend. For further information or directions, please 
contact the Sanford/Lee County Community Development Department, 226 Carthage 
Street, Sanford, NC 27330 or call 919-718-4657 extension 5393.  Upon request and 
within 24 – hour notice, the City will provide an interpreter for the hearing impaired or 
any other type of auxiliary aid.

The doors on Chatham Street are locked until further notice. Please Park in the
parking lot off of Charlotte Avenue, take the stairs or elevator to the first floor,

 the Buggy Conference Room will be on your left.
Face masks are strongly encouraged.




